

PORT MALABAR HOLIDAY PARK MOBILE HOME PARK RECREATION DISTRICT

215 Holiday Park Blvd. NE Palm Bay, Florida 32907-2196 Office: 321-724-2240

Trustees:

The inspection for the concrete rebar for the gazebo foundation has been approved, the concrete will be poured Monday at 11:00 am.

I'm looking for volunteers to assemble the gazebo itself. The instruction manual is quite detailed with full instructions. Holiday Park staff will be involved with the assembly as well. The contractor is backed up, hasn't committed to an assembly date. His fee for the assembly is \$2,000.00 plus \$600.00 that he already paid out for permits and drawings. He is fine with Holiday Park assembling, just asking to be reimbursed for the \$600.00.

We have replaced old and added new signage at the gate house. A gate house road and safety committee has been formed, the committee members are, Terry Steimer, Bev Elias, Bob Shearer, Bob Adey, and Mike Ham. They will be meeting via Zoom on July 6th and July 21st at 10am.

We will be replacing signage through out the park in the next 2 weeks.

World Electronics will be servicing the fire alarm system on Monday June 29th, (Annual inspection)

All fire extinguishers were inspected Monday June 22nd (annual inspection) ATP was here today to inspect the suppression system and hood to the stove (bi-annual inspection)

Two Holiday Park flags are on order for the entrance to the park. Dave with Alpine Tree Service has repaired the American flagpole for the second time in the past month. Residents, please refrain from adjusting or doing anything with any of the flag poles, if there is an issue call the office or the DM can be reached by cell phone!

I forgot to mention, we will begin cleaning all the drains and grates through-out the park on Monday.

Have a great weekend!

Respectfully, Sheree Morris District Manager

Fax: 321-724-8166